
  LAKE MURRAY TENNIS CLUB 
   BOARD MEETING 
      JUNE 20, 2017 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 12:38PM by Ernie Kovacs, President, at 
Gus' Restaurant.  Those present were Ernie Kovacs, President; Kaye Listug, 
Vice-President; Jody Iverson, Treasurer; Tom Sidley, Membership; Denise 
Stefanson, Social; Nan Herbuveaux, Leagues; Barbara Beedle, Secretary; 
Kathy Emmerson, Management and Debi Adcock, out-going League 
Director.  A quorum was established. 
 
The April minutes were reviewed.  Denise Stefanson moved and Tom Sidley 
seconded the minutes be approved.  Motion passed. 
 
MEMBERSHIP:  Tom Sidley report there was one new member last month.   
 
PRESIDENT:  Ernie Kovacs reported that the trees around the premises 
have been trimmed.  The repairs to courts 7 and 8 have been completed.  
Apparently, the reason for the constant problem on these two courts is that 
the rebar was laid too close to the surface.  Ernie reported there is still a leak 
in the irrigation water pipe and, therefore, there is no water pressure.  Ernie 
also reported that the weeds need to be cut back again.  Also, the plastic 
clips on the "Water Only" signs are still breaking.  There has been a problem 
with members bringing their own tennis teachers to the club to use the courts 
for tennis lessons.  Since we have contracts with our tennis pros, this is not 
allowed. 
 
SOCIAL:  Denise Stefanson reported there is interest in attending the 
Aviators on July 16.  The tickets are $30.40 each and it is at La Costa.  
Kathy Emmerson will send an eblast to the membership to sign up at the 
front desk if they are interested in attending. 
 
LEAGUES:  Nan Herbuveaux reported that the Women's Fall League sign 
ups have started.  The dead lines are July 23 and 24, 2017.  There is a USTA 
tri-level league starting (for example: 3.0 - 3.5 - 4.0 etc).  This is a doubles 
league only.   
 
DEBI ADCOCK:  Debi advised the Rally 4 the Cure is on June 24.  Four 
courts will be needed.  Nathan and Steve will be working pro courts and 



there will be Yonex demo racquets.  All participants will receive a goodie 
bag from Yonex.  Jami Wright is donating three water colors for a silent 
auction.   
 
MANAGEMENT:  Kathy Emmerson advised Graham is working on the 
drinking fountain at courts 9-10.  The water is not coming out clear and the 
filters have been changed.  This is the fountain that had the water line 
problem.  It is anticipated that this will be resolved satisfactorily. 
 
Kathy also advised someone (unauthorized) has been moving the security 
cameras to different angles.  This is being done after hours. 
 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:15PM.  The next 
meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 18, 2017 at 2:00PM at Lake Murray 
Tennis Club. 


